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HARDHOLDER – APRIL, 2003 
       BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

             
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES April 8, 2003 
1.          The meeting was called to order at 7:25PM. 
2.          A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the March minutes as presented in the Newsletter. 
3. TREASURER’S REPORT

• The club's checking account balance is $24,738.16.  This year's account shows $7344.00 in income with $4255.24 in 
expenditures. 

• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer's report as presented. 
4. MEMBERSHIP REPORT

• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept Pat Biernat, Haskell Wade and Martin Prater as new members. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Membership report as presented. 

5. NEWSLETTER REPORT 
• No report. 

6. ARMORER'S REPORT
• CMP is advertising Greek .30 Ball, Berdan primed. 
• Kent Beach will conduct an annual safety/wear assessment on all club-owned AR-15's, including those used by 

juniors or on lease to members. 
•  A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the CMP report as presented. 

7. CLINIC REPORT
• Mike Walton is now loading ammo for the short range clinics. 
• Ray Barrett will be distributing fliers at two more gun shows before the first clinic on May 10th. He is also placing 

application form in gun shops around the Denver area. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Clinic report as presented. 

8. SILHOUETTE REPORT
• No report. 

9. HIGHPOWER REPORT
• No report. 

10. JUNIOR REPORT
• No report. 

11. RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT
• The April 5th work party was cancelled due to bad weather.  It has been rescheduled for Saturday, April 26th. 
• 14 members contacted Darrell Evig about participating in the workday; they will be notified about the alternate date. 
• Vince Carroll will have the new roof panels prepared for the workday. 
• Darrell Evig has the new gate ready for installation by the Stat House . 
• New target numbers for the impact area are completed and ready to be installed.High winds have blown over the 200 

yard line outhouse and several target number-boards in front of the pits. 
• At the time of the meeting, access to the range was blocked by trees blown across the road. NOTE: As of 4/23/03 the 

road into the range has been opened. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Range Officer's report. 

12. SMALLBORE REPORT
• More than 30 persons attended the Winter League annual dinner/meeting.  
• This year's officers were re-elected, and the present courses of fire were approved for next year. 
• The league finished the season with approximately $1500 in carry-over funds.  Proposals were discussed for spending 

these funds for participants' benefit next season. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Smallbore report as presented. 

13. OLD BUSINESS 
• The club has a table at the Tanner Gun show on April 26th and 27th in Kent Beach's name for the sale of the club's .30 

Ball ammo. 
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• Newsletter announcement request: "New membership cards will not be issued, and the gate combination will not be 
changed, until after the first workparty." 

14. NEW BUSINESS 
• Mike Walton will contact new members about workday opportunities. 
• Dan Gabel has a new sign-up book for the range. 
 
A motion was made and passed to adjourn at 8:30pm. 
 
 

NOTICES 
1.  New membership cards will not be issued, and the gate combination will not be changed, until after the    
     first workparty. 

 
2.   High Power Service Rifle Marksmanship Clinic Schedule

Buffalo Creek Gun Club will be hosting High Power rifle clinics throughout the summer of 2003. 
These clinics have been designed to cover all aspects of High Power Service Rifle competition 
shooting. The clinics will each include an informative lecture on safety, handling, and function of 
the AR15 rifle. At the close of the day participants will learn to field strip and clean the AR15. 
Each event will focus on one of the four positions used when shooting in competition, according 
to the following schedule:  

Sat. May 10, 2003: 200 yard SITTING RAPID FIRE  
Sat. June 14, 2003: 200 yard STANDING SLOW FIRE  
Sat. July 12, 2003: 300 yard PRONE RAPID FIRE  
Sat. Sept. 6, 2003: 600 yard PRONE SLOW FIRE  

Buffalo Creek Gun Club will furnish "National Match Grade" AR15 rifles and ammunition for 
these clinics. The price for these clinics is $45.00 each or $150.00 for the series of four (Pre-paid), 
ammunition included. (Juniors $30 each/$100 series) If you wish to be instructed using your own 
service rifle, you will be allowed to do so. However, BCGC will only be able to furnish 
ammunition for those rifles using the .30-06 or .223 cartridge. Any other rifles will require you to 
furnish your own ammunition. For information or registration call : Richard Bowman at 303-283-
3354.  

 
BCGC 2003 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

April 13  SMALLBORE SILHOUETTE (Steve Hawks * 970-532-3432) 
April 26  ALTERNATE DATE FOR SPRING WORK-PARTY 
 
May 4    600 YARD ANY-ANY 
May 10  200 YARD HIGHPOWER CLINIC (Richard Bowman * 303-283-3354) 
May 24  ANNIVERSARY MATCH - (Stewart Leach * 303-494-3061) 
May 24  ITT PRACTICE (After the Match) 
May 31  COLORADO STATE TEAM PRACTICE 
 
June 1   SPRING MATCH - (Mike Walton * 303-757-4304) 
June 1   ITT PRACTICE (After the Match) 
June 8   SMALLBORE SILHOUETTE (Steve Hawks * 970-532-3432) 
June 14  200 YARD HIGHPOWER CLINIC (Richard Bowman * 303-283-3354) 
June 21  COLORADO STATE TEAM PRACTICE 
June 22  ITT PRACTICE 
June 28  SUMMER WORK-PARTY 



 
 

 
 
 

June 29  SUMMER MATCH - (Tom Crist * 303-833-4163) 
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June 29   ITT PRACTICE (After the Match) 
 
July 4 COLORADO STATE SERVICE RIFLE CHAMPIONSHIP (Jim Starr * 303-

466-2525) 
July 5   REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP (Jim Starr * 303-466-2525) 
July 6 REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP TEAM & LEG MATCHES (Jim Starr * 303-

466-2525) 
July 12  300 YARD HIGHPOWER CLINIC (Richard Bowman * 303-283-3354) 
July 13  COLORADO STATE TEAM PRACTICE 
July 26 & 27  TEDDY ROOSEVELT MATCH - SMALLBORE SILHOUETTE (Steve 

Hawks * 970-532-3432) 
 
August 3  ED HARVEY MATCH (Members Only) 
August 10  SMALLBORE SILHOUETTE (Steve Hawks * 970-532-3432) 
August 30  ED HARVEY MATCH PICNIC (Members Only) 
 
September 6  600 YARD HIGHPOWER CLINIC (Richard Bowman * 303-283-3354) 
September 7  FALL MATCH - (Vince Carroll * 303-457-0243) 
September 14  SMALLBORE SILHOUETTE (Steve Hawks * 970-532-3432) 
September 27  FALL WORK-PARTY 
 
October 5  80 SHOT .30 CALIBER STATE CHAMPIONSHIP 
October 12  SMALLBORE SILHOUETTE (Steve Hawks * 970-532-3432) 
 
November 16   BAILEY CHALLENGE (Hunting Rifles Only) 

 
 
Have a complaint, suggestion or question – contact a club officer. 
 
President     Mike Bevelhimer  303-816-9002   
Vice President    Norm Austen   303-467-9757 
Secretary & Smallbore   Mike Walton   303-757-4304 
Treasurer      David Glater   303-987-3950 
Membership Chairman   Dan Gable   303-429-8041 
Newsletter Editor      Jack Gaynor   303-721-0742 
Junior Executive      Jim Starr   303-466-2525 
Silhouette Executive      Steve Hawks   970-532-3432 
C.M.P. Coordinator     Kent Beach   303-279-2668 
Range Officer    Darrell Evig   303-838-3679 
Assistant Range Officer   Stuart Behrens   303-816-2996 
Clinic Coordinator       
Highpower Executive   Vince Carroll   303-457-0243 
Director at Large    Perry Welch   303-697-0955 

      Club Archivist    Kerry Walker   303-766-3310 
 
The next meeting will be held at the home of Kent Beach, 13959 W. Cedar Place, Golden, Co. on 
Tuesday May 13, 2003 at 7:00pm. 
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